DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM
BOARD OF MANAGERS

MEETING MINUTES

June 23, 2011

OPENING AND ATTENDANCE
The regularly scheduled Board of Managers meeting was held at Veteran’s Affairs office located in Dover, Delaware.  Mr. Earl McCloskey called the meeting to order at 10:11 a.m.  Those in attendance included:


BOM Members



Staff and Interested Parties

Guy Sapp

Family Court

Peggy Bell


DELJIS


Capt. Jamison
NCCPD

Lynn Gedney


DELJIS


April Schmitt

DSCYF/YRS

Sandi Nickerson

DELJIS


Capt. Sapp

DSP/SBI

Proxies

Deb Lindell

DOC


Earle Dempsey

DTI


Marian Bhate

PD



for Secretary Sills


Capt. Potts

Del. Chief of Police


Bob Denton

AOC/JIC


Earl McCloskey
DOJ


Mike McDonald
DSP


Marianne Kennedy
JP Court

REVIEW OF MAY MINUTES
Minutes of the May 26, 2011 Board of Managers meeting were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Ms. Marian Bhate.


II.
NETWORK MANAGEMENT
· Revisit Court of Chancery Request – This request remained tabled so that the necessary research could be completed.

III.
STRATEGIC ISSUES

· DCAP:  Ms. Marianne Kennedy advised that their newly hired Project Manager started on June 20, 2011.  His name is Mr. Dale Matthews.  Mr. Matthews will be replacing Ms. Cheryl Kingston as the Project Manager for DCAP.  Ms. Kingston resigned her position with the Administrative Office of the Courts so there will be some internal transitions at JIC with staffing.  Negotiations with ACS are are still ongoing. Ms. Kennedy asked that the DCAP presentation that was planned for the Project Steering Committee and the Board of Managers for July be delayed until August as they hope to have a more detailed progress report on what is going on with the first portfolio.  Mrs. Bell suggested that the presentation wait until September so that there would be a greater attendance at each meeting.  Mr. McDonald suggested that the presentation could be done at the DELJIS Retreat.
· DCAP and Review of DCAP/CJIS Interface:  No meetings scheduled at this time as everything is a work in progress for the interfaces.
· IT Consolidation:  DTI has completed Phase One with the Department of State and all the equipment has been fully consolidated for over a month.  All the service level agreement metrics have been met and the Department of State is happy.  They are in the planning phase of Phase Two which would be migrating all the equipment that was not in the Townsend Data Center as well as looking at desk top support for all sections of the Department of State.  The inventory phase is completed for the Department of Finance and DTI is finalizing recommendations for the first review within the next week or so.  DelDOT is working on System Design specs and are 82% completed.  This should be completed by the end of June and DTI will make recommendations on them in July.  As for Department of Education, they are starting their inventory process and will be entering their system design process in the next couple of weeks. The other topic at the last meeting was the CAI vendor and to date there were 97 existing state resources that had transitioned to or were in the process of transitioning over to the new procedure.
IV.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Planning Committee – No report from Capt. Jamison.  Mr. McDonald advised that he could possibly get NLETS to provide $5,000.00 toward a DELJIS retreat.  Capt. Jamison advised that he would be glad to help in any way possible.
· Police Complaint Access Committee – Nothing to report.  Mr. McDonald suggested the possibility of this committee doing some proactive work with regard to police officers and their use of the CJIS system and avoiding breaches.

· Policy and Procedure Committee – Nothing to report.  Policy IV is still under revision.

V.
OLD BUSINESS
· Automated System Usage Statistics:  Reports showing usage are attached

· Automated LEISS Warrants – Report of usage attached. 
· Automated Summons – LEISS summonses are growing and manual summons are declining.

· E-Ticket – Numbers are doing well.

· E-Crash – Numbers are continuing to do well.

· Project Status Report – Detailed status report attached for your perusal.

VI.
NEW BUSINESS
CarFax Request – Ms. Bell presented a letter from CarFax to the Board requesting data concerning accident data.  CarFax will pay all start up sots for programming and normal download.  CarFax is looking for vehicle information, not person information.  The information they would be looking for would be the VIN, make/model/year of the vehicle, whether the airbag deployed, accident date/time/location, whether the vehicle was towed, color of vehicle, damage location on vehicle, point of impact, series of events, incident/complaint, extent of damage, damaged areas and style.  The Board suggested that Mrs. Bell follow up with the local police to see their position on their data.
Additionally, DSHS were originally approached by CarFax to obtain the data from TRACS which was being eliminated.  Mrs. Bell will follow up with Secretary Schiliro on the matter.
VII.
ADJOURNMENT
With no further business, a Motion to Adjourn was made by Mr. Bob Denton and seconded by Mr. Guy Sapp at approximately 11:35 a.m.
